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g ' NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION Dlh(/[L)| 4 [C5 ;E WASHINGTON, D. C. 20555 j
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June 24, 1980

Marion P. Johnston, Esquire
Center for Law in the Public Interest
10203 Santa Monica Boulevard IN RESPONSE REFER
Los Angeles, CA 90067 TO F01A-80-269,

.

Dear Ms. Johnston:

This is in response to your letter of May 15, 1980, in which you requested,
pursuant to the Freedom of Information Act, documents pertaining to Dr.
Joseph M. Hendrie's participation in the Diablo Canyon licensing proceeding,
the Hosgri fault or offshore faulting around Diablo Caynon, USGS studies
of the Hosgri fault, and applicable seismic regulations and regulatory
grides.

'

Please find enclosed NUREG-75/087, Standard Review Plan, Sections 2.5.1
through 2.5.5. , 3.2.1 and 3.7.1 through 3.7.4, which is subject to your

,

request. In his position as consultant, Dr. Hendrie read and edited the
1975 Standard Review Plan. Also enclosed are Regulatory Guides 1.12,
1. 29, ' l .100, 1.122, 3.17, and 4. 7. The general design criteria for
nuclear power plants are set forth in Appendix A to 10 CFR Part 50 (copy:

enclosed).

In addition, Dr. Hendrie served as a member of the Advisory Committee on
Reactor Safeguards (ACRS) in a consultant capacity from September 1966 '

until May 1972. The documents listed on Appendix A pertain to ACRS
Annual Meetings held and ACRS Reports issued during Dr. Hendrie's tenure
with ACRS. These documents have already been placed in the NRC Public
Document Room (PDR) for public inspection and copying. Copies of these
documents may be purchased by writing directly to the PDR,1717 H Street,
N.W., Washington, DC 20555. The charge for reproducing records located
in the PDR is eight cents ($0.08) per page, as specified in 10 Cr,1
9.14(a). Upon your agreement to pay the reproduction charges, the PDR
will arrange for the records to be reproduced by Potomac Research, Inc.,
a private reproduction contractor servicing the PDR. You will be billed
by Potomac Research, Inc., for the reproduction charges, plus tax and
postage.

For your information, in 1976 the NRC received a request for all records
relating to (1) the effects fo earthquakes on nuclear plents; (2) seismic
considerations in the design, construction and operation of nuclear
power plants and seismic activity and faulting in the U.S.; and (3)
meetings and correspondence between AEC/NRC and USGS. Over 4,000 documents
were made available in che PDR as a result of that request and are filed
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under FOIA-76-261 (DEPTULA)'. Copies of the F0IA-76-261 responses and
appendices are enclosed for your use. It is possible that somecof these
documents may pertain to the Hosgri fault or offshore faulting around
Diablo Canyon.

This completes NRC action on your request. A copy of this letter is
being forwarded to Mr. Fleischaker.

Sincerely,

J. M. Felton, Director-

Division of Rules and Records
Office of Administration

-
,

Enclosures: As stated
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RE: F0IA-80-269 .,

APPENDIX A

1. 92nd ACRS Meeting December 7-9, 1967 (ACRS-0426)

2.. Il4th ACRS Meeting October 9-11,~ 1969 (ACRS-0586)

3. Report on Seismic Research January 17,1968 (ACRSR-0358)

4. Report on' Proposed Diablo Canyon Units 1 & 2 Pacific Gas Electric
.

Company October 16, 1969 (ACRSR-0403)
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